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As described in the SDEIS, “The purpose of the SR 520, I-5 to Medina,

Bridge Replacement and HOV Project is to improve mobility for people

and goods across Lake Washington within the SR 520 corridor from

Seattle to Redmond in a manner that is safe, reliable, and cost-effective,

while avoiding, minimizing, and/or mitigating impacts on affected

neighborhoods and the environment.” 

The project is needed to address safety issues and the vulnerability of

the existing bridge to earthquakes and severe winds. Retrofitting the

Evergreen Point Bridge and bridge approach structures to address these

issues was not determined to be a viable option under the No Build

Alternative or separately. The bridge has had a number of safety and

maintenance retrofits to date and further retrofits are not feasible due to

structural and pontoon floatation limitations. Hollow columns support the

west approach to the Evergreen Point Bridge, the Portage Bay Bridge,

and on- and off-ramps in Montlake and the Arboretum. These columns

are vulnerable to damage from earthquakes and could not be effectively

retrofitted to accepted seismic protection levels. 

The existing bridge also does not have adequate shoulder or lane width

to meet established standards that protect the safety of drivers, as

regulated by FHWA and the Association of American State Highway and

Transportation Officials (AASHTO). Improved shoulders would also

result in improved traffic operations in the SR 520 corridor.

The project would also complete the HOV lane system in the corridor,

improving reliability and efficiency for transit and carpools, and creating

incentives for people to choose an alternative to driving alone.

Regarding the proposed bicycle/pedestrian lane, Chapter 7 of the Final

Transportation Discipline Report explains that “proposed project

improvements would increase mobility options throughout the corridor by
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creating new connections between local and regional trails, and by

improving existing bicycle and pedestrian routes within and around the

project site.  Public comments on the project have emphasized the

benefits of these features to residents in the project vicinity.  Improving

nonmotorized facilities would simultaneously increase mobility, provide

viable commuter and recreational alternatives to driving, and enhance

the livability of neighborhoods.”
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